

# New City Primary School Newsletter

Executive Head Teacher Sarah Lack
Head Teacher—Caroline Stone
Tunmarsh Lane
Plaistow
E13 9NE
Tel: 0208 472 2743
www.newcity.newham.sch.uk

Issue 7 20.10.17

#### Success at New City Primary School

We have had a successful half term with our Harvest Festival. Children have continued to work hard during this term and their report cards will let you know how well they have been doing.

Our results for the last academic year will be published publicly at the end of this term. Our Key Stage 2 data has shown that we will be the most improved school in Newham with 81% of our children achieving the age related expectations at the end of year 6. This is an improvement of 53% from 2016. The year 6 children have now started their secondary school education. They will have the relevant literacy and numeracy skills to access the secondary curriculum as well as the qualities including resilience and independent learning.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the staff and the parents for their on-going hard work and support. We will continue to have high expectations for all our children to ensure they have the best opportunities for their lives.

Caroline Stone

Head Teacher

### Celebrating Diwali at New City

Thank you to Nilaasksha and Gishani from year 5 for a great, informative Diwali assembly. The girls looked great in their traditional dress too







#### Important dates

Autumn Term 2017

Half Term 20th October- 6th

November (please note this is a 2 week half term break)

9th November-Consultations with parents

24th November—Christmas Bazaar

28th November—3*G*—Panto

1st December-3P-Panto

4th December—Scholastic Bookfair

5th December -Parents evening

6th December -Parents evening

7th December - 3B - Panto

8-14th December—Year 4 Panto

18<sup>th</sup> and 19th December -

Christmas Concert

20th December - Christmas Jumper Day

20th December - Last day of term

Wednesday 3rd January: Return to School

Please note all information

regarding dates, policies and the curriculum can be found on our website at www.newcity.newham.sch.uk

# **Uniform**

Well done to everyone in their school uniforms. Thank you so much. The children look very smart in their New City sweatshirts and fleeces, blue/black trousers and

black shoes. Having a uniform makes us all feel part of the New City School community. If you need to purchase a new sweatshirt or fleece then please come to the dining hall on Thursday mornings to buy New City uniform and bags. If your child is unable to come to school in the correct uniform please let the class teacher know. We are here to help!



## New City Stars of the Week

1M -Zain 1S-Saad 1J-Adil

2F-Diana 2K - Nayl 2P-Samya

3P- Ariana 3B- Zainab 3G-Mija

4b- Iulia 4S- Saara 4K-Laura

5F- Farrell 5M- Zechariah 5K-Ridwan

6A- Husnain 6H--Munir 6P-Ahmed



This week 6A went to Into-University. They learnt about different types of journalism and thought about their future ambitions. They learnt about applying to university, courses available to them and what life was like for university students. On Wednesday, they created their own radio podcasts which all the children enjoyed taking part in. Finally, the week ended with the children graduating and performing a show which illustrated all the things they have learnt this week.



# CHRISTMAS BAZAAR

Friday 24th November—4.00pm—6.00pm

Refreshments, Craft Stall, Tombola and, of course, Father Christmas!!!

If you would like to help us with the bazaar please see Helen or Nicky



The Bolyen Trust: There will be a 6-week consultation process on whether New City Primary School should join the Boleyn Multi-Academy Trust. The consultation will begin on Monday 6 November, with two meetings for parents and other stake holders on Thursday 9 November at 1400 and 1800. Representatives from the Boleyn Trust will be at that meeting to share the vision and to answer any questions. Further information can be found on our website www.newcity.newham.sch.uk